

Dear Chairman Colling and fellow Board Members,

1 would like announce my resignation from the Rochester Hills Zoning Board of Appeals, effective July 14, 2016.

Mayor Barnett has appointed me to the Rochester Hills Planning Commission and because we already have a liaison from the Planning Commission on the ZBA creating further redundancy is not necessary. I greatly appreciate the time spent on the ZBA and I look forward to my time on the Planning Commission.

I am hopeful that I have given sufficient advance notice so that we can ensure a smooth transition for the next ZBA member appointment.

Ryan W. Schultz

Vice President of Development

Versa Real Estate